

Tasks for summative assessment for the term 4

Reading. Read the text

Stunning Seychelles

Seychelles is a country of 115 islands in the Indian Ocean and one of the most beautiful **destination (1)** on Earth. It has got white sandy beaches where visitors can observe marine life by scuba diving and snorkeling in the crystal-clear ocean. Over 99% of population live on the Inner Islands, which are made of a hard rock called granite. Less than 1% of Seychelles residents live on the



Outer Islands, which are mostly made of coral and sand. This is because they are one of the most **remote (2)** places on Earth, but that very fact makes them ideal for those who want **to escape (3)** the hustle and bustle of our modern world. You can see many of Seychelles' 275 species of birds there, as well as a variety of amazing animals, including the giant tortoises that are the symbol of Seychelles.

Flights and accommodation in this island paradise don't come cheap, but you can't put a price on the perfect holiday. With its breathtaking views, stunning coastline and amazing coral reefs, Seychelles is worth every penny.

Task 1. Choose the right answer to the questions (Выбери правильный ответ)

1. How can a person see sea creatures up close in Seychelles?
 - a) By scuba diving
 - b) By looking into the crystal water
 - c) Take a boat
2. Why don't many people live on the Outer Islands?
 - a) There is no food there
 - b) They are made of a hard rock called granite
 - c) There are corals and sand on them
3. Which animal is Seychelles famous for?
 - a) Fish
 - b) Dolphins
 - c) Tortoises
4. What does the writer think about the cost a perfect holiday?
 - a) It is too cheap
 - b) It is not cheap but visiting this place is worth it
 - c) It is not cheap and you can't put a price on this holiday

Task 2. Choose the right synonym to the underlined words in the text. (Отметь к выделенным и отмеченным цифрами словам в тексте их синонимы – к первому слову в тексте выбираем слова из первой строки и т.д.)

- | | | | |
|----|-------|---------|-------------|
| 1. | Place | country | island |
| 2. | Close | distant | beautiful |
| 3. | Leave | stop | become free |

Writing

Task 3. Complete the essay with the phrases given (Дополни эссе предложенными словами и фразами путем перетаскивания)

Do you need mobile phones at school?

These days we see people searching the net, listening to the music and tapping messages in their mobile phones. Teens use them very often. Many people believe that students should leave their phones at home when they go to school, because they can disrupt classes. I disagree with this fact.

Firstly, 1 _____
2 _____, if a student is walking to or from school and feels they are in danger, they have a chance to call for help.

3 _____
A lot of students stay after school for extra school activities and they use their mobiles to call their parents to come and get them, or to let them know where they are.

4 _____
some teachers feel that mobile phones distract students when they are in school. They say that some students spend their time texting instead of listening in class, or that ringtones often interrupt them during the lesson.

5 _____
even though mobile phones can cause problems in the classroom I feel students should have them for reasons of safety and convenience. Instead of banning phones, schools should make rules for when and where students are allowed to use their mobile phones.

mobile phones are very important in emergency situations.

On the other hand,

Also mobile phones can be convenient.

For example,

All in all,